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MEMORANDUM








						Notice #:  100709-1-I-SWCBS





TO:		Area Agency on Aging Executive Directors	   


		


FROM:		E. Douglas Beach, Secretary





DATE: 		October 7, 2009





SUBJECT:	Notice of Clarification:  Requirements for a Congregate Meal


�





The purpose of this memorandum is to clarify the requirements that apply when a congregate-meal client is provided with an additional meal that is intended for consumption outside of the congregate setting.





Any Older Americans Act funded congregate meal must be served in a congregate setting.  Provision of any type of meal ─ whether breakfast, supper, weekend, holiday or any other meal ─ that will be consumed away from a congregate meal site during operating hours is not to be considered “serving a congregate meal.” If an additional meal is provided to a congregate-meal client (for consumption away from the congregate setting), that meal is to be considered a “home-delivered meal.”





Clients who receive a meal to be consumed outside of the congregate setting must be assessed to determine the need for such additional meal(s).  The client’s need for meals outside of the congregate setting must be well documented using the 701B Form, and that client’s ability to safely heat and consume home-delivered meals must be documented using the Client Evaluation Form for Frozen, Home Delivered Meals—DOEA Form 217. 


�If it is determined that a congregate-meal participant is not eligible for a home-delivered meal (but still needs breakfast, supper, weekend or holiday meals due to food insecurity), the provider must consider other resources, such as the provision of material aid, assistance with a food stamp application or assistance in food procurement from local food banks or pantries. 





If you have any questions or specific concerns about this Notice of Clarification or how this may affect your PSA, please do not hesitate to contact Holly Greuling at 850-414-2337 or by email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:mulem@elderaffairs.org" �greulingh@elderaffairs.org� or your Contract Manager. 





Thank you for your cooperation. 














